ASTON FLAMVILLE PARISH MEETING

Minutes of a meeting held at the Council Offices, Narborough

WEDNESDAY, 17 OCTOBER 2018

Present:-

C Dickens B May R Smith
M Jones K Palmer C Train
M Lindop M Palmer R Wilson (Chairman)

Officers present:-

Mrs D Johnson - Democratic Services Officer

Also in attendance:

Iain Hewson – District Councillor Sheila Scott – District Councillor Maggie Wright – District Councillor and Leicestershire County Councillor

Apologies:-

P Adams
E Bryan
G Bryan
J French
J Hewitt
R Hewitt

1.	MIN	UTES
----	-----	-------------

The minutes of the meeting held on 23 May 2018, as circulated, were approved as a correct record subject to the amendment on page 5, second paragraph to read" The Chairman said that an Environmental Impact Statement had been published and he advised the meeting that the Aston Flamville response was that it would be supporting the Sapcote Parish Council's Submission, as well as making additional points.

2.	CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

Hinckley National Rail Freight Interchange (HNRFI)

Since the last Parish Meeting I have made responses to the Developer's draft Environmental Impact Assessment requirement and the Developers draft consultation proposal. The Developer has indicated the following key planned timescales:

- Informal Public Consultation October 2018 to December 2018
- Formal Public Consultation March 2019 to April 2019
- Submission of Application for Development of Consent Order September 2019

Public Meetings/presentations will be held locally in Burbage and Sapcote as part of the Consultation process.

The Chairman advised the meeting of the following public exhibition drop – in sessions;

- Friday 26 October , 2pm 8pm Elmesthorpe Village Hall
- Saturday 27 October, 10am 1pm Elmesthorpe Village Hall
- Monday 29 October, 3pm -8pm Burbage Millenium Hall
- Wednesday 31 October, 2pm 8pm Sapcote Methodist Church
- Friday 2 November, 1pm 7pm Stoney Stanton Village Hall
- Wednesday 7 November, 2pm 8pm The George Ward Centre
- Friday 9 November, 12pm 6pm St Francis Community Centre
- Saturday 10 November 12pm 6pm St Francis Community Centre

The Chairman also advised that all of the above details and further information could be found on the website – www.hinckleynrfi.co.uk or by emailing the consultation team at hinckleynrfi@lexcomm.co.uk

Councillors and parishioners discussed this item at length and agreed that it was important for everyone to have their say and attend the Public meetings and presentations and submit their comments in respect of material considerations such as infrastructure, green space, and noise and traffic implications to dbsymmetry.

Fosse Villages Neighbourhood Plan (FVNP)

The Chairman reported that representations received as a result of the second public consultation have assessed and any necessary changes are in the process of being approved by individual Parish Councils as appropriate, in their October meetings. No changes were deemed necessary in the Aston Flamville segment. The FVNP village representatives will meet at the end of October 2018 to formalise it's agreement, so that the complete document can be considered and authorised by Sapcote Parish Council (the lead council for FVNP) in their November 2018 meeting, for submission to Blaby District Council who will then control the balance of the approval process.

3. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

District Cllr lain Hewson's Report

Cllr lain Hewson reported on the following:

Animal Services held an event on 23 August in Narborough Memorial Park to promote dog laws, family education around dogs and a scheme to assist residents who are struggling due to age or ill health to keep their pets at home.

The Dogs Trust attended to provide information and education to families on how to remain safe around dogs and how to interact with them. Leicester Animal Aid attended to promote their Community Pet Support Scheme which is aimed at supporting anyone with ill health or mobility problems who owns a pet with visits from volunteers to help care for, and exercise their pets. Animal Services had information relating to dog ownership and laws, including a microchip checking service and provided collar and tags to residents to residents to help them comply. Donations were made to the Chairman's Charity Pink Pants and the day raised £54 for the Charity.

The Pavilion Update

The summer months are usually a challenging period within the Leisure Industry and this summer has been no exception.

The recent heatwave, FIFA World Cup and the summer holiday season has certainly tested the Pavilion's resilience. That being said The Pavilion currently sits £7,500 above income business plan to date on income and £21,000 savings on expenditure which is a great achievement.

The Pavilion's sales membership targets of striving to achieve 10 months in a row proved to be one step to far as August we fell just short of achieving our sales target. September has started strongly.

We now move our focus onto Autumn and Winter where the Pavilion will be aiming to keep well ahead of income plan and deliver on our business plan. We hope to hold more events in the future as part of an education and recruitment drive for the Youth Council.

4.	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	The date of the next meeting to be arranged in consultation with the Chairman for a date in May 2018.
	THE MEETING CONCLUDED AT 8.30 P.M.

6